
Speech: We are all the same on the inside! 
 
Hi my name is Reece, I am a student of XP School. 
 
The human race has changed dramatically over time and I am not happy, not 
satisfied and not pleased with how we have changed. I am here to say that each and 
every one of us is the same. We may look different and act differently, but we are all 
humans. We are all skeletons covered in flesh and blood. I challenge us today to 
treat others with kindness so they treat us with kindness. To not judge people and 
they will not judge us, to not have hate with others so they will not hate us. Do we 
accept this challenge? Believe… I believe…  I believe that respect, sympathy and 
friendship can conquer hatred. 
 
How would you like to be alienated, isolated and treated like an exile? Black 
Americans were treated like this for more than 300 YEARS. Slaves lives were 
shattered as they were  WHIPPED, STARVED and BRANDED. Slaves were chained 
by the cruelty and injustice from white Americans. They judged, hated and 
discriminated African Americans because of the colour of their skin. However, the 
146 years of pain and punishment ultimately ended on New Year's Eve 1865. 
President Abraham Lincoln created the 13th Amendment during the Civil War to free 
slaves, so they could join the North, and win the war, however in the South, they 
were not pleased by the the amendment. So they created Jim Crow Laws where 
black Americans were segregated for years and still today we do this, we isolate 
people from our world, we ignore the needy and cause great pain to refugees around 
the world. WELL! We have had enough. They need help and we will give it, whether 
it be food for Africans or money for the poor or shelter for the homeless. Nothing is 
impossible… if we stand together! 
 
If we were in this situation would we take our own life? Would we want to live like 
that? From 1890 to 1968 black Americans were treated like aliens. In 1890 children, 
adults and the elderly were captured by the chains of loneliness and isolated by the 
bars of hatred.  Black and white people were separated. However, this still happens 
today. We need to fix it. So to become a human being, they fought back. Throughout 
the 1900s black Americans created the civil rights act so that the political, economic 
and social barriers came down. To do so, they made stands. Many people did this 
such as the Montgomery Bus Boycott and the Greensboro Sittings. This worked. So 
we must do this, we must fight back, we must make stands, black people around the 
world need the same rights as white people have and although Jim Crow Laws seem 
to be gone, the after affects can still be seen here today. Such as the segregation of 
women and men in football and women who are assumed to be weak and frail 



whereas men are buff and strong, and children in schools who struggle because they 
were born with disfigurements.  
 
Children like this get segregated as they are left out while the smarter more popular 
children who are the teachers favorite get more help. Is this right? Do we get bullied 
at our school because of the way we look? Boys and girls in other schools face this 
problem everyday. Some children are afraid of going outside because of the fear 
they feel towards others who seem to enjoy belittling another human being and 
saying horrific things about them behind their backs. Imagine waking up every day to 
this! It would be dreadful! Why do they deserve this? who would bully a child with 
disabilities?  Children everywhere live everyday afraid to leave their own home. 
Imagine a lonely boy who is  named August. This boy suffers with Treacher Collins 
Syndrome and also has a Cleft Palate. He is bullied at school  and has only 3 
friends. These 3 children are brave enough to leave their frightful friends who bully 
and torment the child and they have become firm friends. This is why I ask this 
question, if you met a new child in your school who struggles with disabilities, would 
you be his friend? Bully him ? Or leave him to be lonely?  
 
Hatred, racism and  judgement. We don't want to live here in a reckless and ruined 
world, where everyone is terrible and people are abused and are abusing; do we 
want this? I certainly dont! I think we need to help black people. I think we need to 
give money to the poor. I think we need to feed the hungry. I think we need to stop 
being judgemental and change our ways. No matter who we are  we all have a heart 
and we are all the same no matter what we do. I think we should use our heart and 
voice to make the a better place 


